
 

 
 

General Meeting Minutes 

October 21, 2021 

 

The General Meeting was hosted by Roanoke Police Department at Roanoke 

Community Center, 312 South Walnut, Roanoke, TX. The training topic was, 

“Artificial Intelligence Used to Report Suspicious Activity, Red-handed Security 

by Radius Security”. The instructor was Richard Hambrick. The training began at 

10:11 am with an Invocation by Curtis Garrett, Pledge of Allegiance and Texas 

Pledge of Allegiance led by NTCPA President Scott Voight. Training ended at 

11:57 pm. followed by lunch provided by NTCPA.  

The General Meeting was called to order at 12:20 pm. by President Scott Voigt. He 

thanked Roanoke PD for hosting the training. He welcomed new members and 

guests, Sgt. Tom Reynolds from Gainesville PD and Capt. Huddleson from 

Greenville PD, to the meeting. He provided a sample of the new NTCPA challenge 

coin for members to examine. He asked that the training evaluation forms be 

returned to James Gordon our new 1st VP-Training. The group was reminded of the 

importance of RSVP for meetings to provide an accurate count for lunch. He added 

a quick reminder about the Board Elections in November. He reminded the 

membership about nominating someone for an NTCPA award at the  

December Banquet. Awards will be given for civilian, Law Enforcement Agency 

or NTCPA member. Everyone was encouraged to invite the Command Staff of 

their Agency to attend the Banquet. The NTCPA Crime Prevention training is still 

waiting for a decision from TCPA about updated instructor requirements.   



1st VP-Training- James Gordon announced the November training will be in Plano.  

The topic would be “State and Federal Law Update-TCOLE 3187”. The instructor 

Curtis Howard, Attorney with Plano Police Department. This is a 4-hour training 

that starts at 8:00 am - Noon. Please schedule your arrival at training accordingly. 

2nd VP-Membership Valarie Snyder advised that currently NTCPA has 91 Active 

members and 11 Lifetime members.  

3rd VP- Mark Brazelton had nothing to report.  

Treasurer Lita Snellgrove stated our checking account and savings account 

balances. Our expenses were for QuickBooks.  

Secretary Leslie Willingham reminded everyone that there would be an absentee 

ballot sent out for anyone unable to attend the November meeting. There would 

also be a short bio provided for candidates for Board Positions. Scott Voigt was 

reminded about the Consent Agenda. A motion was made by Mark Brazelton to 

accept the General Meeting Minutes presented on the screen during lunch. Motion 

seconded by James Gordon and passed unanimously. 

Sgt. at Arms Mark Poindexter was unable to attend due to illness.  

Civilian at Large George Clark had to leave the meeting early.  

A motion to adjourn was made by Mark Brazelton, Second by Curtis Garrett. The 

motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 12:43 pm. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



In Remembrance 

James Edward Long 

1933-September 27, 2021 

 

Arlington PD 1954-1992 

NTCPA Civilian-at-Large for many years.  

Thank you for your service dear friend. 

 

Minutes taken by  , NTCPA Secretary 


